City of Deerfield Beach

BRICK PAVER DRIVEWAYS

Design Requirements

INCORRECT &

SIDEWALKS TAKE THE RIGHT-OF-WAY

» City of Deerfield Beach code does not allow brick pavers in the sidewalk
area of the right-of-way.

e A permit is required for all construction within the public right-of-way,
including brick pavers.

» To add pavers in the right of way beyond the sidewalk, a hold-harmless
agreement is executed between the homeowner and the City. This
agreement clarifies an owner’s maintenance responsibility and liability.

e Save yourself from costly re-do’s and fines. A licensed contractor should
obtain the proper permits. However, as the homeowner, it is your
responsibility to ensure all rules and codes are followed.

e The city cannot replace nor pay for any non-standard pavement such as
brick pavers, even if damaged by the city during use or work within the
right-of-way.

Contact the City of Deerfield Beach Engineering Division by calling (954) 480-4270
or visit the office, located at 200 Goolsby Boulevard, for more information on brick
paver driveways and/or other permitting concerns in the public right of way.




